MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 14, 2022
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, December 14, 2022, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 Commissioners  
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on November 9, 2022, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering addressed the board and stated: 1. Rigid Contractors have 6 more barges and then will have to wait before getting more stone. They are using another quarry to get this rock. Number 5 and half of #4 are complete. They need more water to work on #1. Joint motion by the commissioners to approve Pay Request #4 for $1,859,497.15. This pay request will be submitted to DNR for payment. The contractors have been paid for all prior pay request. 2. We are working with Cox Attorney on the cooperative agreement to place culvert to help with tidal waters. Once the agreement is given back to us, I will forward to levee board attorney for final approval. The next thing will be putting the bid out to install the culvers and getting with Facility and Planning for the funding of the culver placement. 4. Working with Jefferson Parish to help save Tern Island. They are looking at funding this project. 5. The AIMS Group is ready to bid out the Orange Lane Pump Station. We will continue to work with them to see the project get started.
 Mr. Weldon Danos was recognized from the Grand Isle Port Commission and stated the following: 1. FEMA has 9 projects for 6.2 million and eight projects was approved so we can move forward with those projects. 2. The port advertised repairing the office and no one bid so the port will rebid the project in January 2023. The Pier and bulkhead project was also bid out and we received not bids. The interested contractors stated they needed more time to bid, so the port will rebid the Pier and Bulkhead Project again.3. The dredging of Bayou Rigaud is projected to start anytime and finish by February 2023. 4. The port has started the procedure to get a new board member. Anyone interested should contact the Town Council. 

President Camardelle stated that the commissioners went to the Annual Levee Board Convention in New Orleans and presented a plaque to Atchafalaya Levee District and Wendall Curole of the Lafourche Levee District for helping the levee board after several storms. He discussed that all the levee boards could help each other with Cooperative Agreements due to any disaster. He also stated that these meetings always has great topics and speakers and you meet with the COE, your senator and representative as well as other officials at these meetings. President Camardelle thanked Congressmen Cassidy, Scalise, Graves and Kennedy, Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron Jefferson Parish President Cheng, Council Members Ricky Templet and Marion Edwards for their help with funding levee board projects. He also thanked Jefferson Parish Officials for the funding for the new pump station. Mr. Camardelle also thanked CPRA and the Governor for the funding for the Cheniere breakwaters currently being installed. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses of the President to go to Washington in January 2023.

A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:48 p.m.
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